Social Services Director Hiring Committee

Friday, March 11 at 4:30 p.m.

Present: Rufus de Rham, Ruth Epstein, Catherine Bachrach & Administrative Asst. Joyce Kearns

The meeting was called to order by Selectman Rufus de Rham at 4:30. The minutes of 3/5/2022 were approved on a motion by Ruth and second by Rufus, with all in favor.

On a motion by Ruth and second by Rufus, the committee went into Executive Session at 4:33 to review the phone calls committee members had made to three references provided by Candidate A.  The committee came out of Executive Session at 4:50 p.m.

On a motion by Ruth and second by Catherine, the committee voted unanimously to recommend that Candidate A be hired by the Board of Selectmen at its next meeting as Social Services Director for 32 hours a week for $30 an hour and with benefits (as voted unanimously by the Selectmen at the November 22, 2021 meeting) and that the new person start as soon as possible. The committee further recommends that Selectman Rufus De Rham be the BOS liaison with the new SSD for the first 90 days of tenure, and that Interim Social Services Director Judy Sheridan be paid for up to 20 hours total over a period of three weeks to assist the new hire during the transition.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:03 p.m. on a motion by Ruth.


Catherine Bachrach, Acting Clerk

Received Town Clerk
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